NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON FRIDAY
13th APRIL 2007, AT 7.45PM

AT THE VILLAGE HALL, NEWTON SOLNEY

Present: Cllr Mr D Buchanan (Chairman), Cllr Mrs D Smith, Cllr Ellis, Cllr Mrs A Topliss, Cllr G Plowman, Cllr J Ransome
In attendance:  Cllr Mrs H Wheeler, Cllr J Bladen, 1 parishioner and 2 representatives from Repton Casuals,
   Mrs J Storer (Clerk)

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

1. Matters raised by the public.

There were no matters raised by the public.

2. County Councillor, District Councillor and Police Matters.

No matters were raised

PART 1- NON-EXEMPT INFORMATION

06/146  Any member to declare an interest

Cllr Ransome declared a prejudicial interest in planning application 9 2007 0316 U.
The Chairman amended the order of the meeting so as to take comments from the floor regarding agenda items 10 & 11 – the use of the recreational field for football by The Unicorn FC and the request for a licence by Repton Casuals.

The Chairman suspended standing orders.

Mr A McEwan informed that currently it is only youth sides (Repton Casuals) that play on the recreational field.   Repton Casuals have requested a five year licence, and if this was granted, they would be willing to contribute towards the maintenance of the field. 
Mr Elson (Unicorn FC) advised that the team would be playing in the Sunday morning league and that the landlord of The Unicorn would provide showers and changing facilities, together with parking provision for the Unicorn FC.

A short discussion took place about the feasibility and logistics of allowing both teams to play on the recreation field.

RESOLVED: that the Parish Council wished to try to accommodate both requests and would in principle, allow both teams to play at the recreational field, as long as they could liaise together over fixtures and the maintenance of the field.   The Parish Council was in principle, agreeable to entering into a long term agreement with Repton Casuals, but the licence submitted was not acceptable in its current form and negotiation would be necessary.   Mr McEwan would manage the arrangements on behalf of the Parish Council.   He and the Chairman would negotiate suitable agreements with the interested parties.
8.02pm members of the public left the meeting`
The Chairman returned to standing orders
06/147
Apologies for Absence: were received and accepted from Cllr Parker and Cllr Ford.

06/148
Minutes of the last meeting held 09.03.07 were read, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true record.

-455-
06/149
To determine which items if any should be taken with the public excluded.

No items were deemed necessary to be taken with the public excluded.
06/150
Matters arising.

06/18a) To decide upon works to repair or replace the finger post on the Village Green
A letter has been sent to Mr McEwan thanking him for replacing the fingerpost.
06/88 Playing Field fence

The problems have been rectified and payment will be made.
06/136 Request for Flower tubs
A letter from DCC, acknowledging the request has been received, but due to Officers’ annual leave, the matter has progressed no further.

06/138 Condition of Roads within the Parish

DCC has advised that all the reported potholes have been repaired but that Main Street has missed out on being included on the list of carriageway resurfacing schemes.  DCC hopes that this area will be given priority in the financial year 2008/2009, but until then, the road will be kept in a safe condition.
The Clerk was requested to report the collapsed drain near the entrance to Bladon School on the Burton to Newton Solney road.

06/139 Temporary Classroom

This has now been painted grey.
06/151
Clerk’s report.

The Clerk informed the meeting that since only six candidates had completed the nomination forms, no Parish Council election would be necessary.  The Parish Council has been advised by the Elections Office that the vacancy can be filled by co-option until 22nd June, after which date, the vacancy must be advertised in accordance with legislation. 


06/152  Chairman’s report.

The Chairman recorded his thanks to all Parish Councillors, including those who had resigned, and to the Clerk for their hard work during the last four years.
The report on the Village Hall Committee meeting of 3rd April 2007 was accepted.

06/153
To receive reports from parish councillors 

a) Meetings attended

Cllr Mrs Ellis’ report on the Police Liaison meeting was accepted.
The Clerk was requested to obtain from SDDC, the box of equipment which assists in the removal of graffiti.

b) Forthcoming meetings

i. SDDC and Parish Council Joint Liaison meeting – 18/04/07

Cllr Buchanan will attend

ii. SDDC – Flood Liaison meeting – 24/04/07 

Cllr Mrs Ellis will attend
iii. Christmas Tree Festival – 30/04/07

Cllr Plowman will attend
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06/154
 To consider the request to allow access to the river for the Willington Raft Race

RESOLVED: to agree to the request.
06/155
Planning applications and decisions.

Applications
9 2007 0391 FH – Extensions to existing garage, alterations to balcony and increase in height of boundary wall at Cliff Lodge, Newton Road, Newton Solney
NO OBJECTIONS

9 2007 0302 FH – The erection of an extension at The Poplars, Repton Road, Newton Solney

NO OBJECTIONS

Cllr Ransome declared a prejudicial interest in the next planning application

9 2007 0316 U – Change of use from agricultural land to domestic garden of land at the rear of 11 Newton park, Newton Solney

NO OBJECTIONS

9 2007 0221 L – the display of corporate signage at Ramada Hotel, Newton Road, Newton Solney

NO OBJECTIONS to this application but the Clerk was asked to raise continued objections to the temporary signage and to enquire when the lights would be removed.
Decisions

None received
06/156  Correspondence.

All correspondence was circulated.

RESOLVED: that the request from Miss Elson for financial assistance for her travels was not granted as the Parish Council does not have the power to grant funding for this actiity.  The Clerk will advise Miss Elson of this decision and pass on the Parsih Council’s good wishes for her forthcoming trip.

Midland Rural Housing has sent a draft letter and questionnaire which relates to an affordable housing survey.  Mr M King will be invited to the Village Meeting in May  to present the matter and to answer any questions.

RESOLVED: that the Parish Council wishes to be kept up to date regarding Post Office closures and agreed to have its details held on the Postwatch database.
The details for the summer sports activities were considered.   

RESOLVED: that the Parish Council would fund the Sports Mobile on two occasions.    The Clerk was asked to determine the previous interest in the Climbing Wall.
06/157
Accounts.

a) Accounts for Payment

The following accounts were passed for payment

Clerk’s fee for April






£84.38

Clerk’s expenses






£54.40

DCC – pension contributions for Clerk & PC (Apr)


£23.41

Mr N Wass – Litter picking and bus shelter grant


£45.00
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Derwent Fencing – Playing Field fence



£376.00

Open Space Society – Literature




£30.00

Money received
First half of the precept


£2025.00

Interest from SDDC



£121.35

b) To consider the quotation from DCC for the Grounds Maintenance of the Playing Field to 31.03.08

RESOLVED: to accept the quotation of £422.00 + VAT

c) To ratify the Clerk’s salary

RESOLVED: to accept the Clerk’s salary as identified in the Clerk’s report
06/158
Any other business taken at the chairman’s discretion.

i) The wooden bus shelter has a hole at the back.  This item will be held over to the next meeting
ii) It was noted that all the drain covers on Newton Lane have been replaced.

iii) Parking on Trent Lane continues to cause difficulties for residents and other motorists.  The Clerk will report the matter to the police.

iv) Cllr Mrs Wheeler confirmed that a fixed penalty notice could be given if bins are left out on the wrong collection day.

06/159
Dates of the next meeting. The next Ordinary Parish Council meeting will be held on Friday 11th May (this will also be the date of the Annual Meeting of the Parish).

Other dates for 2007 are

8th June


13th July


14th September

12th October


9th November


14th December

All meetings are to commence at 7.45pm in the Village Hall, Newton Solney.

There being no further business, the Chairman thanked all for attending, and closed the meeting at 8.57pm.
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